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America n Heritage and Alumni Center "Will Be 
New Hom e "For Alumni Returning June 2-3 

The Alumni-American Heritage Center 
is scheduled for completion this spring, 
in plenty of time to provide a "home" 
for alumni when Homecoming rolls 
around June 2-3. 

A major addition to Harding's facilities 
for greater service and filling many 
needs, it includes a large cafeteria, an 
a uditorium, conference rooms, a lumni re­
ception room and offices, and rooms for 
150 guests. The Freedom Forum , Chris­
tian Workers ' Workshop , Than ksgiving 
Lectureship, science, educational, busi­
ness, professional and comm unity g roups 
will benefit from it. 

Alumni chapel starts at 10 a .m . Wed-

nesday, Jun e 2, under the direction of 
the Class of '40, which will be holding its 
25-year reunion. E. LaMar Baker, class 
president, will be chairman. A reunion 
Illnch eon will be held .at the Rendezvous 
Restaurant at noon. The olasses of '25, 
'30, '35, '40, '45 , '50, '55 , and '60 will have 
separate tables fo r each class. Cost for 
the mea l wi ll be $1.50 for adults and 75c 
for ch ildren . 

Thursday, June 3, wi ll be g raduation. 
Following the ceremonies, alumni will be 
gue3ts of the college at the annual 
luncheon. For additional information 
about the act iv it ies see the "Schedule of 
E vents" in this bulletin. 



President's 
Corner 
By Virgil Lawyer 

BA '46 

The goal of any college is to excel in 
her va rious areas of endeavor. As a 
student at Harding I recall Brother Ben­
son emphasizing our pursuit of exc~l­
lenee and stat ing, "even if you are dIg­
gi ng djtehe • be the best ditch digger of 
the crew." Through the years he has 
demonstrated by his own achievements 
exactly what he was asking of us. 

That this philosophy still characterizes 
the Ha rding students is demonstrated 
daily. F or example, after the recent tour 
our drama group made, we received a 
letter from their host officer at Ft. Car­
son, Colorado, stating "Your students 
have received the best auc'ience reaction 
of all shows presented at Fort Carson 
during my duty time with Special Ser­
vices . The quality of the productions, con­
duct of the students, and particularly the 
talent shown by the students, demon­
strate the quality of your school and 
staff. " 

Another demonstration of excellence is 
our Business Department. A team of six 
of their students has won a spot in the 
final round of the Third National Inter­
collegiate Marketing Competition. In 
winnhlg thei r division they defeated the 
UniverSity of Iowa , Indiana University, 
Universitv of Dayton, University of 
Toledo, Stetson Uni versity, and Dykes 
Coltege of Cleveland, Ohio. The finals 
will be held April 9-1 0 in East Lansing, 
Michigan. 

Last Saturday saw two of our seniors 
being named to the All-AIC basketball 
team. Neb Boaz, 5-7 guard, missed by 
one vote being a unanimous selection for 
the first team. Gary Goss was selected 
for the second team. 

Therefore, whether it be in the acade­
mic area , fine arts , or in sports, our 
students show their desire to excel. All 
of us who are alumni can be proud of 
the many fine accomplishments of the 
present student body and faculty . 

This habit of seeking excellence gained 
at Harding has stayed with many of our 
alumni. I can think very quickly ot 
several dozen Harding alumni who are 
recognized leaders in their chosen 
careers. 

A strong faith in God and a desire to 
be of service both to God and our fellow 
man marks the Harding product. His 
power to excel is not only a matter of 
self-application but of letting God direct 
and guide from within. 

1965 Senior Day Set For May 1 
A full day of activity is scheduled for 

visiting juniors and seniors on May 1, 
Senior Day. These visitors will witness 
the traditional crowning of the May 
Queen and winding of the May Pole and 
will be served a free luncheon. 

Alumni are asked to encourage pros­
pective students from their area to at­
tend. 

Correction 
The following names were omitted from 

the list in the last alumni bulletin of 
students whose parents attended Harding. 

Jackson Irven Trent - Sophomore 
Carrol Trent 
(Graduated 1935) 
Mrs. Rachel Jackson Trent 
(Graduated 1935) 

Louellen West - Junior 
Herman West 
(1936-1938) 

ALUMNI OFFICERS 

VIRGIL LAWYER, President 

DR. R. T. CLARK, 1 st Vice President 

DR. NORMAN HUGHES, 2nd Vice President 

JIM HOWARD, 3rd Vice President 

BUFORD TUCKER, Executive Secretary 

DORIS COWARD, Office Secretary 

EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE 

Dr. Evan Ulrey, Or. Joe Pryor, Dr. R. T. Clark, Dr. 

Norman Hughes, Virgil lawyer, loti Tucker, 

Buford Tucker and Jim Howard. 
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Schedule of Events for Graduation 
1965 

Baccalaureate 
May 30 

Sunday, May 30 
8:00 p.m. 

Wednesday, June 2 
8:30 a.m. 

10:00 a.m. 

12:00 Noon 

4:00 p.m. 

7:00 p.m. 

8:30 p.m . 

Thursday, June 3 
10:00 a.m. 

12:00 Noon 

Alumni Day 
June 2 

Graduation 
June 3 

Baccalaureate service in the auditorium of the administra­
tion building. 

Alumni registration in the lobby of the Alumni-American 
Heritage Center. Tickets for the reunion luncheon can be 
purchased at the registration table for $1.50 each. 

Alumni Chapel in the auditorium of the Alumni-American 
Heritage Center. E . LaMar Baker, president of the 25-year 
class, will be chairman of the chapel program. Five-year 
reunions are scheduled for the classes of '25, '30, '35, '40, '45, 
'50, '55, and '60. 

Alumni luncheon will be at the Rendezvous Restaurant. All 
alumni, friends, and guests are invited. Tickets are $1.50 for 
adults, and 75c for children. 

Alumni-Varsity Softball game on Benson Field 

Mid-week worship service at the College Church 

The A Cappella Concert in the large auditorium of the ad­
ministration building. 

Commencement exercise in the administration building 
auditorium 

Alumni luncheon and business meeting in the college dining 
hall. Alumni, graduating seniors and their parents will be our 
guests. Other relatives and guests may attend by purchasing 
a $1.50 ticket. 

For information on other scheduled activities, call the alumni office. Phone CH 5-4423 

Thursday, March 25 
Friday, March 26 
Friday, March 26 
Saturday, March 27 
Sunday, March 28 
Sunday, March 28 
Monday, March 29 
Tuesday, March 30 
Tuesday, March 30 
Wednesday, March 31 
Thursday, Aprill 
Friday, April 2 
Saturday, April 3 
Sunday, April <1 
Sunday, April 4 
Monday, April 5 
Monday, April 5 

Spring Chorus Tour '65 

Fort Smith, Ark. 
Fort Smith, Ark. 
Wichita, Kan. 
Kingman, Kan. 
Hutchinson, Kan. 
Dodge City, Kan. 
Denver, Colo. 

College Terrace Church of Christ 
Northside High School 

Emporia Ave. Church of Christ 
Kingman Church of Christ 

Eastwood Heights Church of Christ 
Central and Brair St. Churcli 

Univ. BIdv. Church 
Westminister High School 

. .. Eastside Church 
Broadway at Orman Church 

. University Church 

Denver, Colo. . ... 
COlorado Springs, Colo. 
Puebleo, Colo. 
Alburquerque, New Mex. 
Hereford, Tex. ...... Hereford Church 

Oklahoma Christian College Oklahoma City, Okla. 
Shawnee, Okla. 
McAlester, Okla. 
Van Buren, Ark. 
Morrilton, Ark. 

-3-

.... .. . .... ... .. Central Church 
Second and Wash. Church 

Van Buren High School 
Southern Christian Home 



* * * From Here and There * * * 
Clyde Woods, who attended Harding 

Graduate School from 1958-61 and while 
there earned· the M.A., M.R.E., and 
M.Th. degrees, is now on the faculty 
of Freed-Hardeman College in the Bible 
Department. 

Mrs. Woods, the former Anne Tatum 
(BA'59 and MA'60) will teach in the 
English Department there. 

Carl Brecheen (MA'55 and MRE'56), 
assistant professor of Bible and religious 
education at Abilene Christian College, 
was awarded the Doctor of Religious 
Education degree Jan. 21 in graduation 
ceremonies at the Southwestern Baptist 
Theological Seminary in Fort Worth, Tex. 

Mrs. Brecheen is the former Ethelyn 
Smith (BA'56). 

Kenneth W. Simmons (BA'64) received 
a certificate of achievement for scoring 
maximum points in all areas of the Air 
Force Aptitude test. The award was 
made by the Commanding Officer of the 
U. S. Air Force Recruiting Service in 
Little Rock. 

Prior to his enlistment in the Air Force 
he was employed by the Searcy radio 
station and KNBY, Newport. He was 
Cadet Major with the local civil air 
patrol unit. 

Bob Privitt (BA'59) received the out­
standing alumnus award for 1964 from 
Lubbock Christian College, Lubbock, Tex. 
He received his MA from the University 
of Tulsa in 1964. 

While at Harding he was president of 
the Art Club, and a member of Phi 
Alpha Theta, national honorary history 
fraternity; 

His work" has been shown in several 
art shows and it has received awards 
from th:e Little, :Rock' 'Festival of Art, 
1962:64. Privitt's art' is in private collec­
tions in New Mexico, Oklahoma, Kansas 
and New York. 

He is an instructor in art at Harding 
College. 

Janiece Helm (BS'58) is teaching at 
Arsenal Technical High School in In­
dianapolis, Ind. She is working on her 
Master's Degree in home economics at 
Purdue University at Lafayette, Ind. 

James A. Bobbitt (BA'49) has been 
promoted to vice president of State 
Savings Bank in Memphis, Tenn. His 
wife is the former Gladys Blevins ('50). 

Evelyn McLaury . (BA'61) who is in the 
Peace Corps,arr~vect in Ethiopia on Sept. 

17. She is helping teach the deaf there. 
It has been suggested that Christians 
write Evelyn encouraging her in her 
work. Letters should be addressed: 
Evelyn McLaury, c/o Amaha Desta 
School for the Deaf, Box 3147, Addis 
Ababa, Ethiopia. 

Jane (BA'64) and Betty Shackelford 
(BS'63) Reeves are two of 42 Peace Corps 
volunteers who left for Brazil on Jan. 20. 

They will work in a health program 
and be assigned throughout Brazil, join­
ing over 500 other volunteers already at 
work in that country in agricultural ex­
tension, health programs and rural com­
munity development. 

Jack (BA'61) and Glenda Ganus ('62) 
Rhodes are now living at Corpus Christi, 
Tex. where Jack is teaching at Tuloso­
Midway School. 

Glenda received her B.S. degree in 
elementary education at mid-semester at 
North Texas University in Denton. 

1st/Lt. Jerry M. Figgins (BS'60) is a 
member of the outstanding Missile Crew 
of the Year in his Strategic Air Com­
mand unit at Walker AFB, N. M. 

Lt. Figgins and other crewmen were 
cited for their commendable performance 
during operational and training missions. 
He is a missile launch officer in the 
579th Strategic Missile Squadron which 
supports the SAC mission of keeping the 
nation's intercontinental missiles and jet 
bombers on constant alert. 

His wife is the former Maribeth Bal­
lard ('66). 

Robert Mills ('60) is now associated 
with M. Leo Starch, a developer, as con­
struction superintendent, in Seabrook, 
Md. He is in charge of all construction. 
He and his wife, the former ·She1I)y · 
Bryant ('58) have four sons. 

Dewayne Davenport (BA'57) and family 
plan to return to the African mission field 
in September. His wife is the former 
Jane Russell (BA'57). 

Mrs. Carl Cheatham, the former Au­
gustine Hendrix (BA'6l) received her 
M.A. degree in education on Jan. 30 from 
Memphis State University. Augustine 
teaches the fourth grade in the Shelby 
County School System, Memphis, Tenn. 

Vernon Massey (BA'58) received his 
Master's degree in education from the 
University of Missouri Aug. 5, 1964. He 
is now teaching in Aurora, Mo. 
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Gene Rainey (BS'58) who is at the 
American University in Washington, D. 
C. has been appointed assistant dean of 
the Graduate School and associate direc­
tor of the Institute on the United States 
in World Affairs. 

Vic Cotton ('59) is serving as director 
of Public Relations at Holmes Junior 
College, Goodman, Miss., after having 
taught English for the past three years 
in Vicksburg. 

Mrs. J. M. Watt, Katy Thompson 
(BA'61), is teaching the fifth grade at 
Halls Ferry School in Vicksburg, Miss. 

Thelma Harmon (BA'54) received her 
second Master's Degree Aug. 10. It 
was in library science. Her first was in 
education. She is presently serving as 
head of Library Services at Hinsdale 
Township High School in Hinsdale, III. 

Women's Group Elects 
Mrs. Tucker As Head 

Mrs. Lott (Mae Anne Songer, BA'52) 
Tucker has been elected presicent of a 
newly organized Associated Women For 
Harding. Membership in the group, which 
was organized February 4, has reached 
130. Other officers are Mrs. Raymond 
Muncy, 1st vice president; Mrs. C. L. 
Ganus, Jr., 2nd vice president; Mrs. T. A. 
Formby, 3rd vice president; Mrs. Vol 
Rowlett, secretary; Mrs. Loren Nichols, 
treasurer; Mrs. Wayne Kellar, reporter; 
and Mrs. Russell Simmons, historian. 

The association, similar to organiza­
tions which have been serving sister 
colleges for a number of years, has 
adopted a constitution and has made 
plans for service projects as well as 
fund raising projects . . Plans have been 

'made to compile and publish a cook­
book and will be available by November. 
The women voted also to supervise and 
plan the landscaping of the American 
Heritage and Alumni Center and to as­
sist with decorating the cafeteria in the 
new building. 

At the first meeting on March 4, the 
program presented was a spring hat 
show. Eight models showed the latest 
styles in chapeaux from the eight busi­
ness firms in Searcy who sell hats. Mrs. 
Porter Rodgers served as narrator and 
Mrs. Clyde Neal was accompanist. 

The purpose of the association is to 
Support Harding College in all her needs, 

Gary Blake Assumes 
New Position inStates 

G.ary Blake (BA'59) is project co­
ordmator of a research project with the 
deaf which is jointly sponsored by the 
Arkansas Rehabilita­
tion Service and the 
Vocational Rehabilita­
tion Administration. 

The purpose of this 
survey project which 
includes young deaf 
adults in a seven state 
area - Mississippi, 
Louisiana, Arkansas, 
Missouri, K a n s a s, Blake 

Oklahoma and New Mexico - is to de­
termine occupational status of the deaf' 
determine rehabilitation needs, especially 
as relates to needs of vocational train­
ing facilities of the deaf; determine cri­
teria for job success and provide infor­
mation of what employees demand of 
skills and training before hiring the deaf. 

This research project, which began 
July 1, 1964, and is to end June 30 1965 
is a companion study to one re~ently 
completed in the New England states. 
Henry Kronenberg. Dean of the College 
of Education at the University of Arkan­
sas, is project director. 

Blake received his M.S.E. in 1960 from 
Gallaudet College, Washington, D. C. He 
taught at Minnesota State School for Deaf 
in '60-'62. 

In 1962 Bla~e ~nd his wife Mary (BA'55) 
went to Ethiopia to assist in establishing 
the first school for the deaf in that 
country. This service opened the door 
for missionaries to remain in Ethiopia 
because according to national law, the 
church must render some special service· 
to be recognized in the country. 

Blake and his wife Mary and their two 
children, Matthew and Elizabeth are 
now living in Hot Springs. ' 

to re~ruit ~tudents, and to foster a spirit 
of fnendshlp among women who are in­
terested in Christian education. 
. P~ans are underway toward organizing 

Similar groups over the state and in 
any area interested in Harding College. 
For more information about the associa­
tion, write Dr. C. L. Ganus Jr., who is 
serving as liason between the association 
and the college, or Mrs. Tucker. 
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Chapter News 
Oklahoma 

The Bartlesville Chapter had their fall 
meeting on Sept. 25, at the home of Bob 
Collins (BS'46), president. Plans were 
made for a junior-senior meeting early 
in '65. Don Brown (BS'55) is vice-presi­
dent and Bonnie Sue Roper ('46) is 
secretary-treasurer. Officers elected for 
the coming year were Don Brown 
(BS'55), president; Kent Roll man n 
(BS'53), vice president and Bonnie Sue 
Roper (,46), secretary-treasurer. 

Louisiana 
A dinner at the home of Mr. and Mrs. 

Wayne Wall, Baker, La., on Nov. 13, 
was the occasion that brought 20 alumni 
and guests together for the fall meeting 
of the Southeast Louisiana Alumni Chap­
ter. Officers elected for the next two 
years were Joe Olree (BA'60), president; 
W. H. Sims (BA'51), vice-president and 
Mrs. Joe Olree ('60), nee Yvonne Fagan, 
secretary-treasurer. 

Missouri 
The Southeast Missouri Chapter had 

its third meeting Nov. 7, at the Rustic 
Rock Inn at Sikeston. W:llter Southern 
('39) of Port8,geviJle WJS chosen as presi­
dent of the grollp, Bin L~'nn ('46) of 

MARRIAGES 
Mildred Davis (BA'GO) to Harry Brooks 

on Dec. 19 at Livingston, Calif. 
Bobbie Louise George ('55) to Nicholas 

Mavroulis on Oct. 6 in Dallas. Tex. 
Jeffrev Anne Rorex ('G;)) to Charles 

Rav Ri~hie • .Tr, (BS'65) on .Tan. 25. 
S'hirlev Strad{'r ('65) to J:1mes Spencer 

Henry o'n J:ln. 16 at 1.:11;:e Village. 
Sandra Mills (BS'6-1) to Richard Mar­

vin Coleman, Jr. on Feb. 13 at Kensett. 
Linda Linderman (BA'65) to John Dar­

rell Crawford on Dec. 5, 196-1 in West 
Plains, 1\10. 

LaRue Westbrook ('63) to Paul R. 
PaYne, Jr. on Aug. 23, 1964 at Clarks­
"Ide, Ark. 

IN SYMPATHY 
To Mrs. Robert J. McCracken the for­

mer Vivian Simpson (BA'51) in the death 
of her husband, who passed away on 
Dec. 25 of lobar pneumonia. 

Sikeston, vice president and Faye Wood­
ham (BA'62) of Portageville, secretary­
treasurer. Virgil Lawyer, Denn of Stu­
dents, spoke to a group of junior and 
senior high school students from. the 
Southeast Missouri a rea. Representa tives 
were in attendance from Si!<eston, POI:t­
;\geville, Oran, Gray Ridge. Essex, L~I­
bourn, Bragg City, Kennett, New Madrid 
and Germantown, Tenn. 

Shreveport Chapter 
The Shreveport Alumni Chapter has re­

cently elected lhe following officers for 
the 1964-65 year: Bill O'Daniel (BS'6~), 
president; Jack Kinningham (~S'64), vIce 
president; Judy Reynolds (BA 62), secre­
tarv-treasurer. 

The Shreveport Chapter also has agreed 
to furnish a room in the new American 
Heritage and Alumni Center. We ap­
preciate these alumni very much. 

Middle Tennessee Chapter 
Glenn Johnson ('38) will be president 

for 1965 of the Mir'dle Tennessee Chapter 
of the Harding College Alumni Associa­
tion. 

Other officers named at the meeting 
held at the Belle Meade Buffet were 
Robert Neil (BA'32), vice president for 
1965 and president for 1966 and Judy 
Parks (BA'60), secretary-treasurer. 

Dr. R. T. Clark, vice president in 
charge of research at Harding College, 
spoke on "Research in Health and 
Aging." 

Ozarks Chapter 
The Ozarks Chapter of Northwest Ark-

8nsas had a banquet for prospective stu­
dents in that area on the evening of Feb. 
13 at the Jan-Lin Restaurant in Rogers, 
Ark. An unusually large number of stu­
dents came as guests of the coliege. 
There were 75 present in ali, with 51 
of the number being prospective stu­
dents 

Before the program which was pre­
sented bv Virgil Lawver, the chapter 
elected new officers. Outgoing president, 
Walter Buchanan, was in charge of the 
husiness meeting. Bill Path ('58) of 
Favetteville was elected to serve as the 
chapter's new president, with Eddie 
Shores (Grad.) of Cave Springs as vice­
nresident. Mrs. Walter Buchanan, Billie 
Dixon (,55), of Bentonville was elected 
to serve as secretarv-treasurer. Another 
meeting for the chapter is scheduled for 
:\'1ay 15. 
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BIRTHS 
Daughter, Lynnelie Jean, to Harold 

('66) and Jackie Parks ('65) Knipple on 
Oct. 15 at Goldwater, Miss. 

Son, Myron James, II, to Myron and 
J'Nevlyne Tunnicliff ('60) Born on Nov. 
10. 

Daughter, Cynthia Ruth, to Pat ('59) 
and Denise Dykes on Dec. 21 at Okla­
homa City. 

Three daughters, Becky, 4; Tina, 6; 
Fredia 8' and a son, David, 7; to Jule 
(BA'49) ~nd Judy Hogan ('50) Miller by 
adoption on Nov. 24 in Houston, Tex. 

Son, Russ Franklin, to Boyce (BS'59) 
and Joan Waddill ('61) Helms on Dec. 8 
in Milton, Fla. 

Son, William Walton, to Vernon and 
Frances Watley ('57) Russell on Oct. 4 
in Kansas City, Mo. 

Son, Jordan Wade, to Hugh ('65) and 
Carole Rhine ('66) Campbell on June 22 
in Searcy. 

Daughter, Laura Kathryn, to Mr. and 
Mrs. Charles Pittman (BA'54) on Dec. 
in Searcy. 

Daughter, Cheryl Lee, to Gene (BS'58) 
and Dorma Rogers ('57) Rainey on Sept. 
9 in Washington, D. C. 

Son, Shawn Paul, to Mr. and Mrs. 
Paul Touchton (BA'63) on July 10 in 
Gainesville, Fla. 

Daughter, Paula Roxanne, to Jerry 
and Carroll Dunkin ('58) Brown on Nov. 
23. 

Son, Michael Shawn, to Bob (BA'63) 
and Jean Kelly on Nov. 26 at Morenci, 
Ariz. 

Son, Jon David, to David and Pam 
Staples ('64) Jouvenaux on Nov. 10. 

Son, Titus Pierce, to Jerry (BA'61) and 
Fern Pasley ('58) Hill, Aug. 29 by adop­
tion. 

Daughter, Cynthia Leigh, to Mr. and 
Mrs. Donald J. Waldrop (BA'59. Born 
July 30; adopted Nov., 1964. 

Son, Michael Scott, to .Tack ('60) and 
Annette Hendrix (BA'58) Baldwin on 
Nov. l7 in Honolulu. 

Daughter, Pamela Carolea, to Weldon 
('59) and Carol Green ('61) Hendrix on 
Oct. 22. 

Daughter, Keliee, to Jim (BS'61) and 
Maralyn Bailey ('62) Citty on Sept. 19 
at Memphis, Tenn. 

Son, Steven Lewis, to Denzil (BA'63) 
and Linda Karraker ('65) Keckley on 
Nov. 12. 

Daughter, Julie Lamar, to George 
(BA'62) and Betty Fox (BA'64) Bessent 
on Jan. 14. 

Son, James Bernard, to Alvin Thomas 
and Betty Jo Cole (BA'55) Roberts on 
Nov. 2. 

Daughter, Terri Ann, to Tom and 
Wanda Gwin (BA'57) Suttle on Oct. 6 
in Clearfield, Utah. 

Son, Robbin Daniel, to David J. ('65) 
and Linda Kay Daniel ('63) Smith on 
Sept. 19, 1962 in St. Louis, Mo. 

Son, Kenneth Jonkenry, to Sam (BA'61) 
and Anne Vance ('61) Kitching on Nov. 
5. 

Daughter, Denise Sheryl, to David 
(BA'64) and Mealeta Cable ('61) Walker 
on Oct. 27. 

Daughter, Rhonda Denise, to Dannie 
and Betty Barnett ('65) McCaghren on 
Oct. 11 in Lubbock, Tex. 

Son, Mark Lynn,.o Ellis (BA'63) and 
Freeda Turney ('64) Williams on Oct. 27 
at Memphis, Tenn. 

Son, John Mack, to Joe (BS'64) and 
Peggy Jones on Oct. 7 at Memphis, Tenn. 

Daughter, Anita Joyce, to Calvin, and 
Becky Parham (BA'51) Breshears on 
Sept. 23. 

Son, Dwight David, to Eldon L. and 
Jane Brumitt (BA'55) Coffee on Nov. 19, 
1963 at San Antonio, Tex. 

Daughter, Dedra Joy, to George 
(BA'57) and Joy Vinson ('60) Oliver on 
Sept. 4 in Royal Oak, Mich. 

Son, Geames Craig, to Geames and 
Lori Baker ('62) Wooten on May 2. 

Daughter, Kimberly Kay, to David 
(BA'62) and Karen Hershey ('64) Hobby, 
on Nov. 19 in Memphis, Tenn. 

Son, Douglas Howard, to Carroll and 
Patsy Smith (BA'57) Wells on Dec. 2 at 
East St. Louis, Ill. 

Daughter, Donna Ann, to Don (BS'59) 
and Margaret Hicks (BA'63) Helms on 
July 27 in Danville. 

Daughter, Sandra Lynn, to Marvin 
(BS'59) and Evelyn Garner, adopted on 
Jan. 26 in Greenville, Ill. Born, Dec. 29 

Son, Keith Leon, to Avery and Marti 
Nichols ('66) Stanford on Dec. 12 in 
Washington, D. C. 

Daughter, Elizabeth Creamer, to John 
and Ruby Babbitt ('59) Sherwood on 
July 19 in Washington, D. C. 

Daughter, Le Ann, to John and Pat 
Huckabee (BA'59) Corning on Feb. 10, 
1964. 

Daughter, Sharon Denise, to Dennis 
(BA'64) and Anne DeHoff ('66) Peugh on 
Jan. 17 at Klamath Falls, Ore. 
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Son, Kevin Douglas, to Ken (BA'59) 
and Mary Ann Hopper (BA'58) Getter on 
Jan. 11 in St. Louis, Mo. 

Son, Steven Lewis, to Denzil (BA'63) 
and Linda Karraker ('65) Keckley on 
Nov. 12 in Van Buren. 

Son, Johnny Maurice, to Bax ('57) and 
Cyndi Lefors ('63) Walker on Nov. 29. 

Son, Michael Dale, to Ronnie (BA'61) 
and Barbara Holloway ('62) Whitfield on 
Jan. 13 in Russellville. 

Daughter, Kimberly Jo, to Wilford 
(BA'63) and Margaret Rogers (BA'62) 
Bonnell on Jan. 26 in Aurora, Neb. 

Son, David Roland, to Billy (BS'63) and 
Glenda Holder ('63) Ford on Nov. 27 in 
Memphis, Tenn. 

Daughter, Debra Lovine, to Logan and 
Mona Conley (Spec.) Mathis. Born Sept. 
14. Adopted Jan. 7. 

Son, James Ryan, to James (BA'63) 
and Joan Hall (Spec.) Bruster on Jan. 8. 

Son, Perry Scott, to Perry (BA'61) and 
Donna Bissett (BA'6I) Lucas on Oct. 16. 

Son, Paul Edward, to Doyne (BA'63) 
and Marcy Branch on Jan. 17. 

Son, David Scott, to David (BA'63) and 
Pat Simpson on Dec. 30 in Memphis, 
Tenn. 

Daughter, Kristen Dennise, to Jan ('63) 
and Donna Duncan ('65) Beeson on Jan. 
2. 

Son, Brian House, to Curtis (BA'63) 
and Carolyn House ('62) Anderson on 
Nov. 23 at Newport. 

Daughter, Lisa Ann, to Orville ('63) 
and Lydia Goins (BA'62) Brown on Dec. 
29. 

Son, John Michael, to Harold (BA'60) 
and Dotty Tabor on Jan. 6. 

Daughter, Leigh Ann, to Chuck (BA'61) 
and Ann Traughber ('63) Lucas on Jan. 
5. 

Son, Ernest , Jarrett, to Charles ('54) 
:and Sarah .osbom ('55) Cox on Nov. 16 in 
Lubbock, Tex. 

Daughter, Allison Lynn, to David ('65) 
and Linda Daniel ('63) -Smith-on Dec. 15 
in St. Louis, -Mo. ' 

Daughter, Melody Beth, to -Pat (BA'62) 
and Linda Carr (BA'62) Phillips on Jan. 3 
in Memphis, Tenn. 
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